

TOWN OF HARWICH, MA 02645

FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
MINUTES
Harwich Community Center, Room #5
Thursday, October 13, 2016
7:00 P.M.

Present:  Chairman, Jack Brown; Larry Ballantine; Ed McManus; Rich Larios; Mark Ameres; Dana DeCosta; Laurie Gillespie Lee, and John Chorey who joined the meeting at 7:20 PM.
Absent:  Noreen Donahue
Also Present:  Assistant Town Administrator, Charleen Greenhalgh; Town Accountant, Andy Gould, and Facilities Administrator, Sean Libby.
I.  Call to Order

Chairman Jack Brown called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 
II.  Approval of Minutes:

September 8, 2016
Motion made by Larry Ballantine to approve the Minutes of September 8, 2016.  Seconded by Rich Larios.  Vote:  7-0-0.
III.  Reserve Fund Transfer Request: 
Library Generator Inverter Replacement Request for $10,500.
Sean Libby discussed the need for the inverter replacement which provides emergency lighting to the library.
Motion made by Larry Ballantine to approve the $10,500 Reserve Fund Transfer for the purpose of purchasing a 16 KW to run the emergency light system for the library to replace the existing malfunctioning inverter system.  Seconded by Rich Larios.  Vote: 8-0-0.

IV. Discussion:  Topics for Discussion and Possible Votes
A.  Review and Assign Liaisons
1. John Chorey has been appointed to be Liaison to the Water Department.

2. Finance Committee will update assignments at the next meeting.
V. Announcements and Correspondence 
A. Future Meetings will be held at 6:30 PM on the Second Thursday of the Month.
VI. Old Business – None
VII. New Business 

A. Establishment of projections vetting committee has been proposed by Larry Ballantine.  Our role is not policy, but rather to validate the financial assumptions and projections being used in the planning of the Wastewater program on behalf of Town Meeting.

The consensus of the committee was to instruct Larry Ballantine to discus and identify individuals who would be willing to participate in this effort on behalf of the Finance Committee.

B. Rich Larios recommended that the Finance Committee recommend that a Saturday Review be set for the last Saturday of February.  A letter will be sent to the Selectmen making the request.

VIII. Committee Reports: 
IX.   Adjourn

The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 PM with all present in favor.
Minutes taken by Ed McManus, formatted and typed by Board Secretary Marie Hickey
October 13, 2016
Minutes Finance Committee

